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Minutes of the 

Columbia SWCD Board of Directors 
Meeting August 16, 2023 

 
 

Directors Present: 
Dave Freytag 
Debra Brimacombe, Vice Chair  
Bill Eagle, Secretary  
Jason Busch 
Michael Calhoun, Chair (via Zoom) 
 
Public: 
Claudia Eagle 
Adalgisa DeCaro, Student (via Zoom) 

 
 
SWCD Staff: 

Malyssa Legg, District Manager 
Jennifer Chavez, Operations Coordinator 
Crystalyn Bush, Resource Conservationist 
 
Scappoose Bay Watershed Council 
(SBWC): 
Rachell Meyers, Council Coordinator, CSWCD 
Associate Director  
 
 
 
 

      
CALL TO ORDER OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING: 4:05 PM 
 
Prior Month’s Minutes:  Motion Brimacombe/Eagle to approve the Minutes from 6-21-23.  
Approved Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
 
Financial Report: Motion Busch/Eagle to accept the Financial Reports from 6-30-23 and 7-31-23. 
Approved Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

Bills to Pay: Motion Eagle/Brimacombe approve to pay the bills. Approved Motion passed by 
unanimous vote.    
 

 
 

BILLS TO PAY    (US Bank)  August 16, 2023 

  Expenditure Splits 

Ck # Payee Memo Amount CSWCD GRANT 

2939 Pershing LLC Retirement June 2023 $2,208.78 $2,208.78 $0.00 

2940 Comfort Construction Lighting projects for SDAO Safety Grant $9,205.00 $4,205.00 $5,000 

2941 EZ Mow Yard Maintenance $325.00 $325.00 $0.00 

2942 Jennifer Heidrich Cleaning services $600.00 $600.00 $0.00 

2943 NW Local Gov. Legal Advisors 
Attorney fees, contracting rules and 
easement $1,155.00 $1,155.00 $0.00 

2944 OACD Annual Dues $5,559.56 $5,559.56 $0.00 

2945 Stillwater Services Lamprey project $6,940.75 $0.00 $6,940.75 

2946 VOIDED Check MISPRINT ON CHECK $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 

2947 Pershing LLC Retirement July 2023 $2,316.84 $2,316.84 $0.00 
      

    SUBTOTALS >>>>>>>> $28,310.93 $16,370.18 $11,940.75 

            

                                                      TOTAL REQUESTS >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> $28,310.93 
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PUBLIC COMMENT 
No public comment. Bill mentioned he would like to see someone from OACD (Oregon Association of 
Conservation Districts) attend a board meeting. Malyssa said that Andrea, the new executive director 
has expressed interest in attending. Malyssa will invite her to an upcoming meeting.  
 
REPORTS 
 

• Upper Nehalem Watershed Council (UNWC): Michael mentioned that Claudia the 
Chinook is moving forward with her “makeover” and will be getting painted soon. He added 
that the council is looking into adding markers to storm drains around Vernonia, there will 
be an article in the Vernonia Voice regarding this soon.  
 

• SBWC: Rachell explained that the council had their advisory board meeting, which seemed 
to be successful. The council is pursuing signage for the E.coli issues near some of the local 
public waterways and are looking forward to projects happening next summer. The council 
is also hoping to expand the water quality monitoring program with Lower Columbia 
Estuary Partnership (LCEP) to incorporate eDNA testing. Brief discussion held.  
 

• SWCD Staff: Crystalyn explained that the district is looking into the SIA (Strategic 
Implementation Areas) program through ODA (Oregon Department of Agriculture), a new 
program through ODA’s Agricultural Water Quality Program that will focus funding on 
making sure landowners know what the rules are, and that they are following them. SWCD’s 
are non-regulatory, so they would assist voluntary landowners needing to make changes to 
be compliant with ODA’s guidelines. Discussion was held. This program is still in the very 
early stages, mostly mapping and outreach will kick off next year. 
Jenn is beginning to compile the Annual Report and looking into upcoming community 
events for this fall, such as the Vernonia Salmon Festival and Kiwanis Children’s Fair. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
• Lower Columbia River Watershed Council (LCRWC) Status: Malyssa informed the board 

that the LCRWC did not receive funding for the next biennium. Council member Margaret 
Magruder asked the Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board (OWEB) if the council could 
use the leftover funding from the closing biennium to re-establish the council in this new 
biennium which OWEB agreed to. Brief discussion was held. The council is still holding 
monthly meetings on the 2nd Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at Clatskanie PUD. 
 

• Contracting Committee: Malyssa explained that Selene will be reaching out to the Board in 
September regarding interest in joining/forming the committee.   
 

NEW BUSINESS 
• OACD Conference: The conference will be held October 16-18 in Redmond. Board 

members are encouraged to attend. Malyssa explained that this is the same week as the 
October Board Meeting. Brief discussion was held. Michael plans to attend the conference. 

Motion Eagle/Brimacombe to reschedule October’s Board meeting to the 4th Wednesday of 
the month (October 25th, 2023) at 4 p.m. Approved Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
 
• OACD Board Elections: Malyssa wanted to remind the board of the upcoming election in 

case anyone is interested in joining OACD’s Board.  
 

• SDAO (Special Districts Association of Oregon) Insurance Discount: Malyssa explained 
that the CSWCD receives a 6% discount on their insurance right now but should be getting 
the full 10% this year. Brief discussion was held.   
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• SDAO Trainings: The board was provided a copy of upcoming director trainings through 
SDAO, including one that will be held virtually.  

 
BOARD REPORTS 

• Deb mentioned that she felt that the fair went much better this year. However, she believes the 
booth would have had more traffic had it been closer to most of the other vendors. Brief 
discussion held. 

• Jason explained that the Nehalem Valley is very dry right now, making it difficult to farm. 
Discussion held.  
 

 
Motion Eagle/Busch to adjourn the meeting. Approved Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 4:41 PM 
 

Respectfully Submitted by:    Jennifer Chavez               
Jennifer Chavez, Operations Coordinator 


